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Krista Kirby watches as Kip McGillivray checks the wet 

insulation for mold.   Photos by Judy 

 
Krista’s Home 

When Kip McGillivray checked Krista Kirby’s trailer 

home, he explained that the black in the insulation was 

caused by exposure and not mold.  She did have mold 

elsewhere caused by the extremely damp atmosphere.  Kip 

took time to teach her how to try to dry out the soggy 

insulation without getting mold started in it.  

 He also tested the exposed wood noting how wet it was.  

Thanks, Kip for checking it out. 

 

 
Board members at April’s meeting discuss how to help 

Krista.  If you can help, please call Ellie at 783-1804. 

 

 

He has made everything beautiful in its time.  Also He 

has put eternity in their hearts, except that no one can 

find out the work that God does from beginning to end. 

I know that nothing is better for them than to rejoice, and 

to do good in their lives, and also that every man should 

eat and drink and enjoy the good of all his labor—it is 

the gift of God. 

Ecclesiastes 3:11-1 

Rick Gilbert checks the location of the new furnace that 

Jeff Crawford of Systems Design installed in the Osburn 

house.  

 

Creating a Game Plan 
On Friday, April 21, a group of interested construction 

helpers came to John “Boy’s” house in Osburn to make an 

agenda for completing its renovation in July. 

A short list includes: 

 Install house numbers. 

 Install smoke detectors in the bedroom and living 

room. 

 Install carbon monoxide detectors, also. 

 Insure we have a working bathroom with a door. 

 Insure that all systems in the kitchen are working. 

 Install GFI outlets in the kitchen, bathroom, and 

laundry room. 

 Run the electrical line to the garage. 

 Have the electrical system inspected. 

 Have the gas line inspected with connections to 

the new furnace, etc. 

 Install adequate windows to meet the code. 

 Install the front door donated by Shoshone Glass. 

 Fix the insulation and wallboard around the 

windows. 

 Repair any holes in the wallboard after the 

electrical system is approved.  

 Finish the flooring. 

 Finish installing insulation and sheetrock in the 

laundry room 

 Install adequate insulation in the attic 

 Install heater vent covers in ceilings for furnace 

duct work. 

 Scrape or sand interior walls & paint. 

 Repair rotted exterior board in outer walls, scrape 

and paint. 

 Say a prayer that this will all come to be on time. 

 
 

http://www.svfch.org/


Construction Assessment at the Osburn House (John Boy’s) 
 

 
Randall Rosson checks the availability of circuits in the 

box after eliminating the need for electrical connections 

for the newer gas appliances. Photos by Judy 

 

 
Randall Rosson and Rick Gilbert evaluate the need to 

replace plumbing under the kitchen sink. 

 

 
John Boy greets Trisha Waldo.  Trisha volunteered last fall 

to help paint John Boy’s house.  She would like to work 

with a painter who has a paint sprayer and she is willing to 

teach a team of volunteers how to paint. 

 

 
Nice to see the camaraderie among these construction 

volunteers, Rick Wood, Verne Blalack, Rick Gilbert, and 

Trisha Waldo.  Note the need to scrape & paint the walls. 

 

 
Trisha Waldo visits with Colleen Rosson.  Colleen serves 

as John Boy’s Fuller Center Sponsor. 

 

April 2016 – Laundry Room 

 
This is a photo from April last year of Verne & Clint 

Kunze.  We have come a long way, but we still have much 

to do. 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



Thank You, 
April Donors 

For showering us with gifts. 
Anonymous, Kathy McPeak, Jacques 

& Jan Lemieux, Mary & Mark Bren, 

Daniel McGee, Jim & Norma Seaton, Barb & Gordon 

Canterbury, Tom & Connie Fudge, Mary Woolum, Necia 

Wright, Tina Knoll, Kathy McPeak, John Delaney, Gary 

Stanley, Cary Spoor, Josephine Davis,  Lee Lewis, Cal 

Seeling, Hap Butler, George Ives, Herb & June Quade, 

Ilene Huber, Robin Aga, Glory Carlile, Verne & Judy 

Blalack, Kip McGillivray, Pinehurst Library, Sally 

Russell, Fred Manthey, Wayne Chambers, Dale Robinson, 

Kirk Copeland, Chad Cotsford, George & Melody Blalack, 

Casey & Anne Duncan, Patricia Minar, Marie Carver 
 

 

We are honored to receive this memorial. 
 

From Robert Fisher 
In Memory of R’Gean Lillibridge 

 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Jeannie Rogers, Christina & Josh Mace, Nancy Elliott, 

Paulette Ross, Silver Valley Assembly of God,  

Judy Blalack 
 

ReUse Store Operating Fund 
Kathy McPeak, John Delaney 

 

 
Thad Samuelson accepts an appreciation certificate for the 

prize donated by the Pinehurst Golf Course for our fund 

raiser. 

Coming Events 
May 9—Board and Committee meetings, 6:30 PM, 

Mountain View Congregational Church, Kellogg 

May 31—50+ Health & Fitness Fair, 9AM to Noon,  

SMC Outreach Center, Pinehurst, next to the golf 

course. 

Jun 21—20
th

 Annual Ride the Wall, Family Bike Event, 

6 PM, The Snake Pit, Enaville 

Jun 24—25
th

 Annual Pig Roast, 4 – 7 PM, Kellogg City 

Park 

 

 
Chanse Watson from the Shoshone News Press drops in 

while we are doing the April newsletter mailing workshop.  

Our most senior volunteer, Ruby Hill, enjoys teaching him 

the process of inserting the return envelope, attaching the 

stickers along the sides and then applying the address 

labels. 

 

 

 

It took 3 men to 

verify that the water 

meter existed in 

John Boy’s front 

yard.   

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 
 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 
 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 83868  -  786-6013 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 
  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 
Some of those interested in finishing restoring John Boy’s 

house take a moment to visit before leaving.  Shown here 

are Rick Gilbert, Trisha Waldo, John Boy Delaney, 

Colleen Rosson and Shannon Wood. 

 

 

 
Our son, George, holds a sign saying the “Taxes Are 

Done!!!”  Verne has been struggling with these 990 taxes 

for months.  Thanks, George, for all your help.  

Photo by (Mom) Judy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
At a lunch meeting at the Rusty Cup, members of the 

Ministerial Society accepted a thank you certificate for 

their help in obtaining the house in Osburn for John 

Delaney.  Pictured are Gene Jacobs, Cody Karst, Scott 

Ross, Bill Howard, and Corey Berti. 

 

Wish List 
Bring your bicycle and “Ride the Wall”.  

See the registration form inside this issue.  

Registration can be paid online like it was last year. 

Date & Time:  June 21, Registration starts at 4 PM  

& the event at 6 PM. 

Where:  The Snake Pit, up the river road from Kingston to 

Enaville, with BBQ afterwards. 

You will love the shirt design. 

***** 

Wanted:  Volunteers to help with John Boy’s house 

 Volunteers to help at the ReUse Store 

 Volunteers to serve on the Board 

 Volunteers to chair PR, Fund Raising and 

Greater Blessings Committees  

 

The printing of this 

newsletter is courtesy of 
ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 


